

# New Jersey Bulletin

BMW CAR CLUB OF AMERICA NEW JERSEY CHAPTER May 2006 http://www.njbmwcca.org

Volume 37 Number 5





**Z4M**Coupe or
Roadster

BMW NA Staff





**NY Auto Show** 

Photos By Jerry Faber

Newsletter of the NJ Chapter BMW Car Club of America PO Box 2305 Westfield, NJ 07091-2305 NJ BULLETIN STAFF

**EDITOR** JERRY FABER

fbr2002@optonline.net

**CLASSIFIEDS EDITOR** 

**CHET MARFATIA** 

ckmarfatia@hotmail.com

**TECH EDITOR** VIC LUCARIELLO

vic.sr@njbmwcca.org

**BUSINESS MANAGER** PAUL NGAI

pkngai@yahoo.com

2006 CHAPTER OFFICERS

**PRESIDENT NEIL GAMBONY** 

neilix@earthlink.net

VICE PRESIDENT **BRIAN MORGAN** 

briansmorgan@comcast.net

**DRIVING EVENTS BOB ISBITSKI** 

bisbitsk@benco.com

SOCIAL EVENTS AL DRUGOS

glaad1auto@netzero.net

**TREASURER** WARREN BROWN

whbrown1@optonline.net

**SECRETARY** DEBORAH KOLAR

deborahkolar@yahoo.com

MEMBER AT LARGE JOHN CSURI

csuri@njbmwcca.org

MEMBER AT LARGE **ROSS KARLIN** 

rosskarlin@njbmwcca.org

MEMBER AT LARGE MARK DERIENZO

mderienzo@njbmwcca.org

MEMBER AT LARGE ROBERT CONWAY

rgconway@njbmwcca.org

CHAPTER TOOL BOX **ROBERT CONWAY** rgconway@njbmwcca.org

**MEMBERSHIP BOB ISBITSKI** 

bisbitsk@benco.com

**DEALER LIAISON** DAVID FINCH

davidfinch@njbmwcca.org

briancm3racer@aol.com

**BRIAN CORRIGAN** 

LEGAL COUNSEL

CHAPTER LIBRARY **NEIL GAMBONY** 

neilix@earthlink.net

**TECH TIPS** VIC LUCARIELLO

vic.sr@njbmwcca.org

**DRIVER SCHOOL COMMITTEE** 

Chairman John Csuri Chief Tech Advisor Vic Lucariello Chief Instructor Blake Smith

blakesmith@njbmwcca.org Registrar Jeff White Mark Derienzo Member

Member Warren Brown Member David Finch

**AUTOCROSS COMMITTEE** 

Elihu Savad drautox@comcast.net **Ed Walters** teamdfle28@go.com Robert Steele steele@whafh.com dngo@commvault.com David Ngo takibmw7@earthlink.com Pete Revenidis

Steve Pulvers sbpulvers@msn.com balticvid@msn.com Walter Baliko Charlie Meagher charlesmeagher@msn.com Larry Engel lengel@pclient.ml.com Brent Jerolomic bjerolimic@comcast.net Jim Kavalieros jimkavo@optonline.net

mmarv@patmedia.net Mike Marvuglio Mo Karamat karamatm@optonline.net **CLUB RACING COMMITTEE** 

Chairman Ross Karlin Scrub David McIntyre 2nd Asst Scrub **Gary Bossert** 4th Asst Scrub Justin DaSilva



HOTLINE: 908-322-2758 http://www.njbmwcca.org



This newsletter is a publication of the New Jersey Chapter of the BMW CCA, Inc. and it remains its property. All information furnished herein is provided by the membership for members only. The Club is not associated with BMW of North America nor BMW A.G. and none of the information contained herein bears "Factory Approval" unless so noted. Ideas, suggestions, and all technical opinions are solely those of the authors, without authentication by nor liability to the Editors or the Officers of the Club. Modifications within the warranty period may void your warranty.

Contributions are both welcome and encouraged. Contact the Bulletin staff by phone, mail or email. Permission is hereby granted to copy any and all material contained herein for non-profitable applications provided that proper credit is given to the author and to The New Jersey Bulletin. Copyright 2006, New Jersey Chapter of the BMW Car Club of America, Inc. All rights reserved.

#### **ADVERTISEMENT POLICIES**

Advertising Rates Per Issue

Full Page......\$300 Half Page.....\$160 Quarter Page...\$80 Business Card...\$55

For information on advertising, or for an advertising contract, please contact the Bulletin's business manager, Paul Ngai. Send advertising artwork to the Bulletin's PO Box. Send classified advertisements to Chet Marfatia, Classifieds Editor. Please do not send membership renewals or address changes to the Chapter.

#### MEMBERSHIP MEETING INFORMATION and LOCATION

The New Jersey Chapter's monthly membership meetings begin at 8pm and are usually held on the third Wednesday of the month at the Deutscher Club of Clark. However, special topics often force a different date; please check the calendar of upcoming events (or the website) carefully.

#### MEMBERSHIP INFORMATION

All membership applications, renewals and address changes should be sent to:

BMW CCA National Office, 640 South Main Street, Suite 201, Greenville, SC 29601

800-878-9292 (Mastercard or Visa)

Annual BMW CCA and New Jersey Chapter dues: \$40.00.

New Jersey Chapter Dues and Bulletin Subscription ("dual citizenship" for primary members of other chapters): \$15.30.

Please do not send applications, renewals and address changes to the newsletter, the PO Box or any of the club's officers; contact the national office! Members of other BMW CCA local chapters may additionally join the NJ Chapter by sending \$15.30 to the National BMW CCA Office.

#### **NEWSLETTER CONTRIBUTIONS**

The Bulletin eagerly accepts contributions from its subscribers. Please send your articles, photos, artwork and ideas to: NJ Chapter Newsletter, BMW CCA, PO Box 2305, Westfield, NJ 07091-2305

or email your contribution to the Editor at fbr2002@optonline.net.

# **President's Column**

It's spring and I can tell because I saw the signs for it. The NY Auto Show, the arrival of new brake pads, the e-mails looking to share hotel rooms for driving schools, and the filling out of the Pre-Event Safety Inspection Report. What a spring it's going to be.

The driving season has begun and those of you who hesitated missed out on some great track events. The Shenandoah Circuit at the Summit Point Motorsports Complex has finally come into it's own uniqueness. The Bill Scott Racing folks that operate the track have taken feedback from the clubs using the track to fine tune some of the problems that had existed when it first opened. It's also worth mentioning that features of the facility have been completed such as the classroom and the bathrooms, which include showers. As I write this, the Café should be finished. There's even a gas pump right there so you don't have run to the big track to fill up. Just be prepared to spend a small fortune.

Now the one thing that Bill Scott's people couldn't help with was the weather. Saturday it rained all day long. It would have better if I had my iX instead of the iS, but I wouldn't have been able to slide it around as much, especially on the skid pad. I actually like the track being slippery; it was a better opportunity for me to learn than 2 days of a dry track. I think another reason I liked the rain was it gave me the opportunity to get the point-by from some of the cars with more horsepower, like M3's and Dennis Krug's Camaro. I certainly didn't have the same feeling of euphoria on Sunday when it was dry and I had to point them by, but I did enjoy hearing the sound of Dennis' V-8 as he thundered by.

On Saturday the instructor run group was cut short to have a car towed in that went off track when it was raining, but the real tragedy of the weekend was Dave Finch breaking the crankshaft of his M3 powered E30. Ouch. Those are two expensive paperweights. I'm fortunate to be a member of this club where members assist others where they can. This was something I read about when I joined the club years ago. The tradition continues today, it's just with different people. Whether you need a gas cap or have your car towed home, it can happen.

On to Lime Rock Park. The weather was much more cooperative than at Shenandoah. In less than two weeks you had to go from using your seat heaters and defrosters to using your A/C. I only wish I had remembered to bring sun block.

The NJ BMW Chapter has been using Lime Rock Park for 30 + years now. It's a great track to use for a driving school because it gives you more time to work on your line through the corners, it takes just a little over a minute to get around the course, maybe less if you have a Ferrari. Yes, we allow all makes of cars at our schools.

Autocrossing is off to great start. The first event was in April and the next one is scheduled for early May. Also scheduled for May is the Street Survival School for teenage drivers, this year being sponsored by the Open Road Automotive Group. The school is now full of participants, and we didn't even advertise it. Our goal is to have another school later in the year, possibly in the fall.

Thanks to Open Road's Morristown Mini for hosting the Club's April Membership meeting. We were treated to a great meal, fabulous door prizes, and their courteous staff. Also, thanks to all our club members who attended making it a success for Morristown Mini.

This month's meeting on the 17th will be at the Deutscher Club in Clark with Mike Lenhardt of Mini-Bimmers. Mike makes miniature models specializing in BMWs. There is more information about the meeting and directions to the Deutscher Club on our website.

Congratulations are in order to NJBMW CCA Board Member at Large Mark Derienzo and his wife Cathy who took delivery of their newest bundle of joy, Aidan John, on April 6. There should be plenty of good E90's around when Aidan is old enough to attend the Street Survival School.

**Neil Gambony** 

# **New Members**

Glenn Andaya
Manny Bastart
Eileen Bastart
Ray Beharry
Floyd Bishop
Andrew Dingle
Angelito Domaoan
Stephen Ferris
Terence Finan
Heather Finan
John Gelbard
Melvin Goldstein

Renee Goldstein Midge Golin Timothy Goodell Amy Goodell Edward Hanft Paul Heerema Benjamin Hochron Adam Kerr Alexander Lignac Jasper Liou Frankie Mazza Frank Mazza

Ronnie McDowell Tonya McDowell Terri McDowell Valeriy Mekhanik Levente Mihaly David Minster Vincent Montanti Michael Princiotto David Russell Michael Sawieljew Bethany Scheibner Anthony Scordia Patricia Scordia Doug Sherman William Tardella Ed Truskowski Scott Utke David Vazquez Barbara Winget Liang Zhao

# **More NY Autoshow**



So, you think your M is quick?

Photo By Paul Ngai





Photos By Jerry Faber



May 2006 • New Jersey Chapter Bulletin

# Shenandoah Driver School

TWINS through the cork screw.







# Buy your BMW parts online.

Introducing the smartest BMW store on the worldwide web. Simply enter your Bimmer's year and model; we'll show you only those parts that fit your car (plus universal stuff such as Zymöl). You'll get exactly what you need, even if you don't know the BMW part number. Log on and give it a try. It's just like driving your BMW – fast, safe and fun.

# BavAuto.com

Same-day Shipping • Best Price Guarantee



Phone 800.535.2002 • Fax 800.507.2002



Photos By Jerry Faber



Yeeha!

The Karussel



### **Shenandoah**



Photos By Jerry Faber



# Morristown Mini Goes All Out For Jersey Chapter

On April 19 the NJ Chapter met at Morristown Mini. No two Minis are alike, so every one of them in the showroom, in the shop, and in the parking lot was distinctive. One in particular was a very special hot-rod Mini brought by a member. It appeared to have started as a Cooper Works car, but the owner had installed almost every trick bit, from airbox to pulley to suspension. I wish I knew whose it was! If the owner reads this, tell us about your car and we'll run more information on it in a future issue.

The entire team at Morristown Mini, part of the Open Road family of dealerships, put on a great show for us, with lots of food, very special door prizes, a chance to spend time working with a detailer, and, of course, may opportunities to gawk at Minis in the shop and the showroom.

Brian Morgan

# Online Event Registration is Live!

We are pleased to announce that we now offer an online registration system for driver school registration. We encourage you to use online registration for driver school registration to ensure accurate data transfer and to simplify our school management. We expect to see the majority of applicants register online, and plan to offer only this alternative in the future. For this reason, let's get started!

#### Step 1 - Set-up / Update your account

First, if you haven't already, set-up an online account. Go to the website (www.njbmwcca.org) to create your personal "My NJBMWCCA" account - it's free, quick and easy.

Then log-in to your profile and be sure that your address, contact phone numbers and, MOST IMPORTANTLY, that your e-mail address is correct.

Next, enter your vehicle information into your account. You can enter multiple cars, and be sure to enter the one(s) that you will be using in our drivers schools.

That's it - Done! Now you are ready to register for an event.

#### Step 2 - Register for a drivers school!

Click on a drivers school event in the "Upcoming Events" or "Schedule" section. To register, click the "Register Now" link. This will bring you to the registration page where you will choose the car you will bring and event dates. Verify that all information is correct and check the box, then select "Register." You will then be sent a confirming email that details the registration information. Follow the instructions on this email, and you're registered!

#### What about my driving school history?

If you are a previous NJBMWCCA Driver's School participant or an Instructor, your driver school history will shortly be added to your profile. As the system is brought up we will match current registrants with our past database then transfer historical data to the new database.

Thanks in advance for participating in the on-line registration system. We recognize that no system is perfect in its first iteration and will be working to improve functionality in response to your suggestions. Please see our website for more information on the system.

We'll see you at the track!

**Bob Conway** 







# NJ Chapter Driver Schools Off to a Great Start

By Thom Rossi

After a too-long off season, our driving schools are up and running again! It's time once again to renew acquaintances with friends from past schools, see what people have done to their cars over the winter, and shake the dust and cobwebs off the equipment and the brains of us drivers.

The club's first school of the season was held on April 9th and 10th at the Shenandoah track in West Virginia. The Shenandoah track is the newest of three circuits on the Summit Point property. The track is highly technical with many tightly packed turns, elevation changes, off-camber sections of the road surface and two straights. All of these challenges present an excellent opportunity to learn and polish your skills as a driver, and I probably learned more about car control in my two days at that track last Spring than I have at any other single driver school. This year, Mother Nature did her best to slow everyone down with lots of rain on Saturday, but our intrepid students and instructors nonetheless made great use of their time. Sometimes low traction conditions can be more educational than a dry track by virtue of allowing one to explore driving limits at much lower speeds. However, a wet track is also more unforgiving of errors and the appearance of a clear sky on Sunday along with a dry track surface was more than welcome by all.

On April 21st, the chapter's second event of the season, and the first which I was able to attend, was held at Lime Rock Park in Connecticut. This is our chapter's "home" track.

The location is beautiful and the track has a rich motor sports history. The layout is just over 1.5 miles long and some of the significant features include a decreasing radius turn named Big Bend at the end of the front straight, a tricky uphill section into a short Back Straight and a fast down hill right hand turn back onto the main Straight. Lime Rock veterans noticed a few changes including a chicane before the uphill (which we didn't use) and a little track widening here and there which some of us (like me) did use, and an improved surface on the driving line. The school was well attended with students divided into novice, intermediate and advanced groups. This system makes the school fun and safe for drivers of all experience levels. As usual the instruction was excellent. My main objective for the day was to prepare myself for the club race to be held there in June. If all goes according to plan, that race will be my rookie event with the BMW CCA Club Racing program. I was fortunate to be paired with an experienced racer who provided outstanding instruction. I was also able to meet and make friends with other racers who will be competing in the same class. In keeping with the spirit of camaraderie at our DS's, these folks were generous with valuable tips on car set up and other aspects of preparing for the club racing program. To top it off, the weather was perfect, making the day all the more enjoyable. A nice dinner with friends who arrived the evening before the event rounded out the social aspects of the school.

Our next DS is on June 12th - 13th at Lime Rock. We hope to see you there!

## Maxi Crowd at Morristown Mini



i notos by i adi ngc

# Beemers for Bimmers - Date Change - June 3rd

Whenever I hear people call my BMW automobile a "beemer" it sounds like fingernails on a blackboard. Everybody knows that a BMW automobile is a "bimmer". A beemer is a BMW motorcycle!

Well, to promote this clarification the NJ Chapter is hosting a tour for all you two wheel riding member of the CCA. It will cover about 100 miles of northern New Jersey countryside, beginning at the Rockaway Townsquare mall and ending at a local restaurant near the Finches farm in Asbury. Appropriately the route is, for the most part, a rerun of the "Last Car to Beemerville" rally from several years ago put together by Trip Lee.

The group will meet at the Acme market (Starbucks inside) in the Townsquare mall off Route 80 in Rockaway NJ around 9:30 AM and will go off in groups of 6-8 bikes at a time. One-

up or two-up are all welcome. There will be a \$10 registration fee per bike (to cover club event insurance). June 3rd is the scheduled date with no rain date. Email any question to joem52002@hotmail.com

Name

Phone No.

Email

Send your check for \$10 made payable to NJ BMW CCA along with this form to:

Joe Murray PO Box 35 Rockaway, NJ 07866

# Teen Survival Driving School May 21st

The NJ Chapter is proud to conduct our third Teen Survival School event at the Raritan Expo Center in Raritan, NJ May 21, 2006. The event starts at 9:00am, so plan to be there by 8:30am to go through local registration. The event is open to 16-21 year old licensed drivers or drivers who hold a NJ Permit. To register go to www.bmwccafoundation.org. The fee is \$60.00.

The event is sponsored by Open Road BMW, Morristown BMW & Mini, and Denville BMW, all members of the Ryan Automotive Group. Students will receive class room instruction as well as in car instruction with an instructor. The School offers a driving venue on a closed course that teach-

es panic braking and crash avoidance skills. A closed lot will be wet down by the local fire department; students learn skills to get the car loose in a skid and learn to save it.

A picnic will be provided to all students, parents, and instructors at lunch. Our local registrar is David Hirschhorn, dhirsch50@hotmail.com. Contact David for additional information.

The event should conclude by 3:00p to 3:30p. The event is open to the Public. There are a limited number of spaces, so register early.

## **Teen Survival School Directions**

Address: 97 Sunfield Avenue, Edison, NJ - PHONE # 732-417-1400

**From NJ Turnpike:** Take New Jersey Turnpike to exit #10 right after tolls for Route. 514 West go to first Jug Handle for Raritan Center follow signs for Expo Hall.

**From Garden State Parkway driving Northbound:** use Exit # 127 and follow signs to I-287 and watch for Route 514 WEST exit, get on Route 514 West and watch for jughandle entrance to Raritan Center on your right.

From Garden State Parkway driving Southbound: use Exit # 129 and follow signs for I-287 and watch for Route 514 West exit. Get on Route 514 West and watch for jughandle entrance to Raritan Center on your right. Follow signs to Expo Center located at END of Raritan Center Parkway.

From Route 1 heading North from New Brunswick/Princeton/Trenton: watch for Route 440/NJ Turnpike Exit about 5 miles North of the Raritan River. Get on Route 440 and keep right and get off immediately after the NJ Turnpike Exit onto Route 514 West. (2nd exit). Follow signs into Raritan Center.

- 1) Name of BMW CCA chapter hosting the TSS school. "NJBMWCCA"
- 2) Date of school. "May 21st 2006"
- 3) Scheduled start time of TSS school. "9:00 AM"
- 4) Scheduled end time of TSS school. "4:00 PM"
- 5) Name of event location, "Raritan Expo Center"
- 6) Street address of event location. "97 Sunfield Ave"
- 7) Event location city, state and zip code. "EdisonNJ08802"
- 8) Name of local school registrar. "David Hirschhorn"
- 9) E-Mail address of local school registrar: dhirsch50@hotmail.com"

Price for the school is \$60.00 and includes lunch.

For further information go to: www.streetsurvival.org

## 2006 Autocross Season Takes Off

Our April 9 season-opening autocross took place in bright but chilly sunshine, with nearly 60 drivers participating. Due to problems with the timing equipment, the event was run as a non-champ series event, and nobody seemed to mind at all.

In addition to our usual volunteer duties, we now added stopwatch timing of each car. This gave us a good sense of the order of finish, if not down to 3 decimal places. Many thanks to all who helped. "These were the souls who timed men's tries."

If you have checked out some of the fine photos posted on the gallery, you can see some of the interesting participants. We had an Elise, a Cobra, and a Ford 350GT, each one redder than the other. Our new classification system took a little longer to register, but this should go better the next time. Please remember to download a registration form and fill it out before arriving; it will really help everyone get more runs.

Our next event is May 7 in the north lot, and June 4 will be in the south lot. Please check the website for updates and changes in scheduling.

The autocross school is presently looking for a date convenient to all, and we hope to post one soon.

Elihu Savad

# Club Race / Driver School June 12-13

The 11th Annual Club Race at Lime Rock Park will take place on June 12 -13 in conjunction with the NJ Chapter's Driving School. Lime Rock Park is known as the" Road-Racing Center of the East" and is located in the foothills of the Berkshire Mountains on the western side of Connecticut. Just driving to the "Park" is an enjoyable experience. This event is open to all club members as spectators.

If tradition stays true to form, there should be approximately 50 club racers divided into two groups, which should allow for plenty of action on both Monday and Tuesday. Monday will have a practice and qualifying session in the morning with a race for each group in the afternoon. The results of Monday's race will determine the starting positions of Tuesday's afternoon feature race with warm-up sessions in the morning for both groups. Racers wishing to register for the event can do so through the BMW CCA National website.

This year's Driving School at Lime Rock Park will be open to new students as well as students with previous experience. If you have never attended one of our driving schools, not to worry, you will be assigned a mentor who will be able to answers any questions that you may have either beforehand or at the event. Registration for the Driving School is now available on-line through the NJBMW CCA website. There are instructions listed under the Event. On-line registration should make it easier for you and our new registrar Jeff White. Or you can still register the old-fashioned way via the U.S. Mail. Just complete the form in this newsletter and mail it in.

All school participants and club racers will be treated once again to a dinner Monday night at the Wake Robin Inn, our host hotel. Last year there were 200 people in attendance.

Since 1998 this event has benefited the Westlake School located in Westfield NJ. The Westlake School is for students with multiple disabilities. Through the effort of Club Race Chairman Ross Karlin, last year the chapter raised \$7500 dollars from this event for the school. The donation is used to fund summer programs for students who are unable to afford them otherwise. A small group of students from the school will be fortunate enough to attend the race and even get a slow speed ride on the track. A lifelong memory indeed.

If you're planning on attending as a spectator, bring a chair and plenty of sun block.

Neil Gambony

## **Summit Point Advance ITS School**

There still is lots of room available for this driver school. This is the premier Driver School for the NJ Chapter; there is plenty, and I mean plenty, of track time. Two run groups + ITS. Contact David Finch at Optilight@mindspring.com. Dates: June 19-20.

David Finch



Photo By Jerry Faber

# Classified Ads

Classified Editor Chet Marfatia



#### BMW's For Sale:

#### 1994 BMW 530i

Mechanically perfect, interior excellent, V8, automatic with sport, heated seats, sunroof, CD changer, Green, tan interior. 80,000 miles. All original/stock. \$9,500. tomc@coyne-net.com or 973-216-3052. (Morristown area) (6/2006)

#### 2000 BMW 323i

#### VIN: WBAAM334XYCD64896

Dark Blue metallic with light grey leather interior, 105,000 miles, meticulously maintained highway commuter car, recent brake job, Manual 5 speed transmission, power sun roof, power seats with memory, cold weather, sport & luxury packages, Bose premium sound wit CD, 85% on 17" Conti tires. This car runs like a dream but new toy forces sale! Recent Car Fax vehicle history report as well as photos can be provided upon request! Asking 13,500. Denise or Abe @ flitzi@optinline.net or 732 762 6223. (6/2006)

## 2001 BMW 330Ci Cabriolet VIN: WBABS53481EV87287

Titanium Silver/Black 8K miles, sport, cold, xenon, Harmon, hardtop/cart, windscreen, rubber mats, battery tender (BMW), full 3M coating, alarm, Noah cover (new/box), Kleen wheels, all original books etc, mint condition, garaged, a collector, email for 50+ pix. \$32,000. 201-560-0022 or e-mail cvinci@optonline.net. (6/2006)

#### 2000 BMW M5

27k miles. ULTRA CLEAN! Never raced, driven only for pleasure. Always garaged, seen rain under 10 times in 6 years. Non-smoker. Paint is clean, seats and steering wheel are like new. All maintenance is up to date. \$9,000 worth of tasteful upgrades: 19inch BBS "LM" 2 piece wheels (Stock 18inch wheels also included). Full AC

Schnitzer suspension including shocks, springs and swaybars. Newly released Supersprint race mufflers. Avus Blue w/ solid black interior/Titanium trim. Asking \$46k. Email: swdnj@aol.com for pics & other info. (6/2006) Parts For Sale:

#### Parts for 320i

Front right and left brake rotors. ATE Part # 24-0122-0112-1 9 (comes with 4 Nippondenso spark plugs and front Repco metallic pads Free! \$120. Contact Steve at s.sy@att.net or 201-913-0306. (5/2006)

#### Wheels for E24, E28 and E30 M3

Set of four BBS RS wheels. Silver with highly polished lip. Wheels in excellent shape - classic wheels from the 1980's. Perfect for E24, E28 and E30 M3 models. (2 wheels) BBS RS061 16x8 ET20. (2 wheels) BBS RS022 16x9 ET24. \$1,900 plus shipping. Call Chet @ 917-539-7672 or e-mail at cmarfatia@hotmail.com. (6/2006)

#### Wheels for MINI Cooper/Cooper S

Four ASA LW5 with Dunlop M3 winter run-flats. All of the wheels are in good condition. Rims are 16x17.5 and tires are 195/55R16. Pictures and in-depth description can be found at http://www.cardomain.com/ride/766702/5. \$450 takes all four. Call 732-406-0498 or email frank\_dimatteo@verizon.net. (6/2006)

#### Other Cars For Sale:

#### 1987 Porsche 911 Targa

Venetian blue/black, 73k miles, garaged, restored top, 16inch Fuchs, 6 CD changer, sport seats, limited slip, engine stock, new rotors, new tires, lowered, rolled fenders, improved suspension, harness bar, belts, fire extinguisher, well

sorted for DE, autocross, concours, detailed, \$24,500, Very Sharp. John Lamont, Chatham, NJ, Call 201-213-6031, or e-mail at john.lamont@optonline.net. (6/2006)

#### 1976 Porsche 911S

A nice red narrow body sunroof coupe with a whaletail / front chin spoiler and a clean black /tan interior. Strong 2.7 engine (138k) with recent turn-up and valve adjustment. Shifts fine but there is no stinking A/C or power windows. Just a fun ride on new tires and Koni shocks. Sunday driver or a potential DE build-up. \$12,400 and it's your. E-mail g.shemaka@att.net or call 908-901-8302.

#### 1974 Austin Mini VIN# XA2S1NU110782A

Heavily modified. Too much to list/explain. British Racing Green. Mileage? Fair/good condition. Very fast. Great track or restoration. Has been road registered (QQ) for last 5 years. \$10,000. tomc@coyne-net.com or 973-216-5042. (Morristown area) (6/2206)

To Place a Classified Ad: Any current BMW CCA member may place a non-commercial classified with NJBMWCCA. There is no charge for this service, and your ad will be printed in The New Jersey Bulletin and posted on our website (www.njbmwcca.org) for two months unless renewed or canceled. Note that we will remove names and phone numbers such that only an email address will be used for contact information on ads posted on our website. If an ad does not include an email address, it will not be posted and will be printed in the Bulletin only. To place an ad, please send legible copy of reasonable length to Classifieds Editor Chet Marfatia (street and email addresses listed on the masthead). Please include a dollar amount for automobiles or automobile parts listed. Thank you!

# **NJ Chapter Calendar**

### May, 2006

#### Sunday, May 7

Autocross at PNC Arts Center. See website for details.

#### Wednesday, May 17

Monthly membership meeting at the Deutscher club. Mike Lenhardt presentation on BMW scale models.

#### Sunday, May 21

Street Survial School at Raritan Expo Center. Media coverage. See inside for details.

## June, 2006

Sunday, June 4
Autocross at PNC Arts Center.

#### Friday, June 9

Monthly membership meeting at BMW NA corporate offices in Woodcliff Lake. Gather at 6pm. Meeting at 7pm.

# Monday-Tuesday, June 12, 13 Club Race/Driver School at Lime Rock.

# Monday-Tuesday, June 19, 20 Summit Point Advanced Driver School.

#### Sunday, June 25

Autocross at Commerce Bank Ballpark in Bridgewater.

### **July, 2006**

#### Wednesday, July 19

Monthly membership meeting at Circle BMW in Shrewsbury. Details of the program will follow.

## August, 2006

#### Wednesday, July 19

Monthly membership meeting at the Deutscher club. David Haueter will share his experiences as an automotive and racing writer and photographer.



Financing available through BMW Financial, LLC.

www.openroadbmw.com